
Announcements
W E E K  O F  J U N E  1 7 ,  2 0 1 8

VISITORS AND NEWCOMERS

Welcome to Christ Church Cathedral. Our summer
worship schedule is currently in effect. If  you are
attending the 8 a.m. Liturgy, we invite you to join
us afterward for breakfast in Cheek Hall
downstairs. If  you are attending the 10 a.m. Liturgy,
please stop off  afterward at the Coffee Minute in
the Parish Hall. We look forward to meeting you! If
you would like more information about Christ Church
Cathedral, contact the Very Reverend Timothy
Kimbrough at tkimbrough@christcathedral.org
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WORSHIP SCHEDULE
FOURTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST:

PROPER 6

TO DAY

WE E K DAY S

EVERY SUNDAY

Breakfast and Coffee (Cheek Hall)
8:45 – 9:45 a.m. 
Suggested donation: $3

9:05-10:00 a.m. – Gospel of  Mark (Wheeler Room)

9:15-9:45 a.m. – Centering Prayer (Atrium 4)

11:00 a.m. – Coffee Minute (Parish Hall)

CHILDCARE
(Ages six weeks – five years old)
7:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m and 5:00 – 7:30 p.m.

Nurseries are located in the Undercroft of  the Cathedral. 
Please ask the receptionist, an usher, or a member of  the 
clergy for directions.

8:00 a.m.
10:00 a.m.
6:00 p.m.

Holy Eucharist, Rite II
Holy Baptism with Holy Eucharist, Rite II
BreakingBread@6

7:15 a.m.
11:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m.
12:15 p.m. 

Morning Prayer
Nave open for prayer
Holy Eucharist, Rite II

TOURS
Tours of  the church are conducted after the closing organ
voluntary at the 8 a.m. and 10 a.m. Liturgies. Please join a
guide near the lectern.

CREATIVE CATECHESIS DAYS IN JUNE
JUNE 18, 19, 25, AND 26 | 9:30 A.M. | CATHEDRAL ANNEX

BUILDING

Working with our hands and being creative is a gift. Would you like to
make some time after the busyness of  the spring to stop and paint, or
do some coloring or calligraphy? Even pasting can be calming and
restorative! On June 18, 19, 25, and 26, starting at 9:30 a.m., there will
be supplies, directions, snacks, and fellowship. Come to the Annex and
help create or refresh the pieces the children of  the parish use on Sunday
mornings.

CATHEDRAL MEN’S BREAKFAST
TUESDAY, JUNE 19 | 7 A.M. | CHEEK HALL

The Men’s Breakfast will be held on Tuesday, June 19, at 7 a.m.
Suggested donation is $5. Please RSVP by calling the Cathedral at
615.255.7729. The deadline Sunday, June 17.

SUNDAY FLOWERS

The flowers you see in the Cathedral on Sunday
morning are placed to the glory of  God in
thanksgiving or in memory of  a 
loved one. To give flowers on an upcoming
Sunday, please contact Ellen Coleman at
ecoleman@christcathedral.org or 615.255.7729.
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MONDAY, JUNE 18
9:30 a.m. – Catechesis Material Making

TUESDAY, JUNE 19
7:00 a.m. – Men’s Breakfast
9:30 a.m. – Catechesis Material Making
5:30 p.m. – Centering Prayer

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 20
11:00 a.m. – Bible Study

THURSDAY, JUNE 21
12:15 p.m. – Centering Prayer

SATURDAY, JUNE 23
10:30 a.m. – Cathedral Tours

SUNDAY, JUNE 24
Proper 7
8:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite II
8:45 a.m. – Breakfast and Coffee 
9:05 a.m. – Centering Prayer 
9:05 a.m. – Gospel of  Mark

10:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite II
11:00 a.m. – Coffee Minute 
6:00 p.m. – BreakingBread@6

CALENDAR

EDUCATION FOR MINISTRY (EFM)
FALL OFFERINGS

EfM classes invite participants to study
scripture, theology, and church history
and tradition. Within a small group
setting, each individual explores the part
he or she is meant to play in the fullness
of  God’s world. 

Although the course offers four years of  study, students sign up for
one year at a time. The enrollment fee is $375.00. Some scholarship
money is available. 

This fall Christ Church Cathedral will offer two EfM classes. A
Wednesday morning class will meet from 8:30 a.m. to 11 a.m. in
Room 4 in the Atrium beginning on August 29. A Monday evening
class will meet from 6 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. in the Wheeler Room
beginning on September 10. Both classes are open for enrollment
between now and August 1. 

Please contact Dean Kimbrough via email with any questions at
tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

PAWS & CLAWS PASTORAL MINISTRY 
FOR PET OWNERS
“And God said, ‘Let the earth bring forth
living creatures of  every kind’ .... And God
saw that it was good.” (Genesis 1:24-25)

Our pets aren’t just animals; often
they’re beloved companions and members of  our families. When a
pet gets sick, dies, or has to be mercifully put down, it is a major
event in the lives of  those who love them. It can be a blessing to have
someone to talk to during those times. If  you or someone you know
needs to meet or talk, feel free to contact Brother Russell Peter
Gallagher n/BSG at russellpetergallagher@gmail.com or the
Reverend Matthew Lewis at mlewis@christcathedral.org

CHANGE OF INFORMATION CARDS

If  you have a change of  address, phone number, or email
address, please pick up a card on the pew rack in the reception
area. Fill it out and return it to the receptionist. Thank you!

THIS ’N THAT THRIFT SHOP VOLUNTEERS
NEEDED

St. Luke’s Community House was
founded in 1913 by the Daughters of
the King in West Nashville. In 1970 an
assessment showed that day care was
the area’s most pressing unmet need.
A group of  Episcopal women
proposed opening a thrift shop to
support the day care effort. The This ’N That Thrift Shop opened
on April 1, 1971 in an old bank building on Charlotte Avenue. In
1979, the Shop moved to it’s current location at 51st and Georgia
Avenue in the Nations. St. Luke’s Day Care has become a licensed
child development center, offering a highly rated kindergarten
readiness program. Since 1971, a faithful group of  volunteers
working together at This ’N That Thrift Shop has provided a
whopping $4,414,595 to the preschool, all from sales of  donated
merchandise.

This ’N That performs a weekly miracle by transforming a pile
of  black plastic bags and cardboard boxes into a retail operation
that would be the pride of  any department store. The volunteers
sort and price, merchandise and market, perform sales clerk and
cashier duties, and perform all the functions required to continue
this nonprofit business. It is truly a unique group across many
churches and denominations. Volunteers have become friends
drawn together by the common bond of  helping others. They
have also formed friendships with many of  the customers they
see weekly. Part of  the draw is, of  course, low prices, but the
friendliness of  the staff  and their interaction with customers
keeps many coming back.

How can YOU help? This ’N That has an ongoing need for
volunteers to manage it’s six-day-a-week operation. If  you can
help out one day a week, that’s great. If  you can help out three
hours one day a month or substitute on call, that’s also needed.
This ’N That needs men as well as women. All are welcome to
join us! Come to meet new people, come to enjoy the fellowship,
come to contribute to the community, come to become part of
something important, come to have fun!

Interested? Please give us a call at 615.292.4032, or contact Betsey
Duggan at 615.952.5452 or Gabi McDonald at 615.513.2760. You
can also just drop by the store at 5007 Georgia Avenue, Nashville,
Tennessee 37209 and talk with one of  the volunteers. We hope
to see you soon!
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Y O U T H  H A P P E N I N G S

SUMMER 2018

Urban Adventure Memphis – June 24-30
Urban Mission Nashville – July 8-12

For more information on Youth events or to register for an event, visit 
youth.christcathedral.org, or contact Alison Bocking, at 615.255.7729 or
abocking@christcathedral.org

CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD 
LEVEL I TRAINING

In collaboration with St. George’s we will be offering a seed planting
for Catechesis of  the Good Shepherd starting in August. This is an
opportunity for parishioners to learn about the CGS without a
tuition fee. There are limited spaces; it is already half  full. If  you are
interested, please contact Caroline Bauerschmidt. Brochures are in
the rack by the receptionist’s desk. https://bit.ly/2jFxR1p

LOOKING FORWARD TO VBS 2019!

“In the Beginning…” is where God started
his story and where we began our Vacation
Bible School journey last year. Last June we
rejoiced in the Creation and this year we are
beginning to find our place in it. God made a
covenant with Abraham and we have a place
in God’s family because of  Abraham and
Sarah and their relationship with God, hence
the theme of  this year’s VBS, “We Will Be
God’s People.” In Prayer B on page 368 in the
Book of  Common Prayer, we pray “for the
goodness and love which you have made known to us in creation:
in the calling of  Israel to be your people.” Next year we will find
ourselves under the thumb of  Pharoah and eager for escape during
the week of  June 24-27? Save the date and come join the adventure.

Fellowship and theology and snacks mix well together during the
evenings dedicated to Vacation Bible School. There is a lot of  fun
to be had with great music and performing. Making crafts is fun
too, but the installation art is something awesome to make and
behold. Storytellers use their imagination to tell the stories that lead
us through God’s plan to Christ’s life, death, and resurrection, and
to our present day as we change and grow into the people God is
calling us to be.

SHARE YOUR CATHEDRAL PICS!

We would love to see and possibly use photos
you've taken around the Cathedral and at
Cathedral events. It’s very easy to share them to
our Dropbox account at http://bit.ly/2yDPY0i
You do not need to have a Dropbox account of
your own to do so—just use the web address
above and follow the directions. It's a snap!

SAVE THE DATE
THE ANNUAL PARISH PICNIC
SUNDAY, AUGUST 26 | 10 A.M. | CENTENNIAL PARK

Join us for our Annual Parish Picnic at Centennial
Park on Sunday, August 26, at 10 a.m. We will
gather together for worship, food, fellowship, and
games. 

Please note: The 10 a.m. Liturgy will be at the
park. There will not be a 10 a.m. Liturgy at the
Cathedral that morning. More information to
come.

PARISH CHOIR SUNDAY
SUNDAY, JULY 1 | 9 A.M. REHEARSAL| CHOIR ROOM

The Parish Choir will sing on Sunday, July 1, at
the 10 a.m. Liturgy. If  you’ve sung with us
before, please come back and join us! If  you’ve
never sung with us, come and see what the
Parish Choir is about. All are welcome and
we'd love to have you be with us. Whether
you’re a new or old Parish Choir singer, please RSVP to
mgebhart@christcathedral.org by Monday, June 25, to receive
the music for the July 1 Liturgy. We hope to see you there!
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CLERGY

The Very Reverend Timothy Kimbrough, Dean and Rector
tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Matthew W. Lewis, Assistant to the Rector
mlewis@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Lissa Smith, Associate for Pastoral Care and Cathedral Life
lsmith@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Naomi Tutu, Curate
ntutu@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Roger Saterstrom, Deacon
rsaterstrom@christcathedral.org

The Reverend H. Jacoba Hurst, Priest Associate
jhurst@christcathedral.org

STAFF

Canon Dr. Michael Velting, Canon for Music
mvelting@christcathedral.org

Michael Gebhart, Assistant Organist and Choirmaster
mgebhart@christcathedral.org

Melinda Balser, Director of  Adult Education 
mbalser@christcathedral.org

Alison Bocking, Director of  Youth Ministries
abocking@christcathedral.org

Caroline Bauerschmidt, Director of  Children’s Ministries
cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org

Mark McQueen, Business and Facilities Manager
mmcqueen@christcathedral.org

Dianne Green, Director of  Communications
dgreen@christcathedral.org

CATHEDRAL PARKING

PARKING LOTS:
Cathedral Lots A, B, & C
Frist Center Lot (9th Ave. South.): Pick up a free parking
voucher at the reception desk on Sundays and during the
week. 

FREE STREET PARKING ON SUNDAYS:
Broadway (Cathedral – 7th Ave. South in front of  Hume-Fogg)
Rosa Parks Blvd. (between Broadway & Commerce)
9th Ave. North
9th Ave. South (between the Frist & the Federal Building)

WEAPON-FREE POLICY
The Cathedral clergy and Vestry have declared the Cathedral
to be a weapon-free place of  worship, prayer, study, and
fellowship, as a sign of  Eucharistic peace. Please leave any
weapons you are licensed to carry at home or in your car
before entering the Cathedral grounds.

GUILD OF THE CHRIST CHILD

One aspect of  the Cathedral’s Pastoral Care ministry is to
prepare for and celebrate the birth and/or adoption of
children to members of  the parish. We do this through
prayers, notes, meals, and gifts. If  you are expecting or
adopting a child, please share this news with the Reverend
Lissa Smith at lsmith@christcathedral.org

HAVE YOU REMEMBERED CHRIST
CHURCH CATHEDRAL IN YOUR WILL?

RIDE SHARING MINISTRY

The Commission for Pastoral Care is
seeking volunteers willing to provide
rides to and from Sunday worship for
those among us who no longer drive and
therefore are not able to be with us at
the Altar. Providing rides for our seniors,
for example, who otherwise would be
absent from worship, is one of  the many
ways we in the Christ Church Cathedral
community can live the Gospel, to Proclaim, Seek, and Serve.
Please give this prayerful consideration. Email Debbie Webster at
debramarie@bellsouth.net if  this is something that is of
interest to you.


